In Whatlington Civil Parish, there are 2 District Councillors, Kathryn Field and me, Sue Burton. I am pleased to present the District Council report for the Whatlington Parish Assembly.

In 2024-25, Rother faced a challenging economic environment and increased demand for services. The most significant being people who are homeless and in need of accommodation. This is often through no fault of the individuals. However the District Council has achieved significant progress thanks to the support of colleagues and partners across all tiers of local government. The year saw the Council committed to addressing financial challenges and reporting key information through Committees, including updates on risks, performance data, and it’s financial position. 
Looking ahead, exciting milestones include developing and adopting strategies for Housing Development, Economic Development, and Homelessness & Rough Sleeping, alongside key projects such as the development at Blackfriars in Battle, with 200 new homes of which 130 will be affordable. All the homes will be built to a high environmental standard. There is a new Welcome Centre at Camber. The Council continues to look for grant funding for improving services and Battle has benefitted with 2 community orchards and a microwood. While the Government’s White Paper proposals and Local Government Reorganisation introduce uncertainty, Rother is dedicated to working with town and parish councils to ensure its voice is heard. Indeed, parishes may have a more enhanced roles in the future. Despite these challenges, the Council remains focused on delivering a brighter and more resilient future for the district.

Cllr Sue Burton
12.03.25


